
The Regular, Scheduled Meeting of the Council of


The Village of Marble Cliff

At 1600 Fernwood Ave.                           June 18, 2018


The regular, scheduled meeting of the Council of the Village of Marble Cliff was held Monday, June 18, 2018 in the Village Hall at 1600 Fernwood Ave. at 7:00 pm.  Those in attendance were: Council Members: Matthew P. Cincione, Marnie Hoag, 
Matthew R. Jolson, Kendy A. Troiano, Joanne Taylor, and Dow T. Voelker; Mayor, 
Kent E. Studebaker; Yazan S. Ashrawi, Village Solicitor; Village Engineer, Joshua Ford; Administrative Assistant, Judith A. Ciccone; and Fiscal Officer, Cynthia A. McKay. Visitors were present. 
PUBLIC HEARING

Mayor Studebaker opened the Public Hearing on the Village’s 2019 Budget and introduced the second reading of O-2567-18, An Ordinance adopting a budget for the year 2019 for the Village of Marble Cliff. 

No members of the public rose to speak to the budget. No action was taken.

Mayor Studebaker closed the Public Hearing.

VISITORS

Mayor Studebaker recognized Nicole DeVere, Columbus Landmarks, who requested Council allow Barbara Powers, Matt Leisure and David Vottero to speak on a variety of topics related to the property at 2015 W. Fifth Ave. 

Ms. Powers, an architectural historian with the State Historic Preservation Office reviewed the significance of the building at 2015 W. Fifth Ave. She stated the home was designed by Frank Packard and was owned at different times by two families of note in the central Ohio area. She stated the property is eligible to be placed on the national Registry of Historic Places.

Mr. Leisure, representing Columbus Landmarks, reviewed the use of historic tax credits to offset the cost of rehabilitation of the building.
Mr. Vottero, an architect with Schooley Caldwell, reported the building at 2015 W. Fifth Ave. is only in need of “garden variety” rehabilitation. He stated he has toured the building and his opinion is there would be no hardship in bringing the building to current code.
Becky West, representing Columbus Landmarks, stated the property has been added to their “most endangered properties” list. She further stated Columbus Landmarks has 10 developers interested in touring the building. Ms. West stated she is concerned that the Village may be forced to “do something it shouldn’t do.” Mayor Studebaker assured Ms. West the Village is not under pressure to take any action nor would the Village allow itself to be placed in such a situation.
Mayor Studebaker thanked the individuals who spoke for their comments.  
CONSENT AGENDA

Ms. Troiano moved approval of the Consent Agenda. Mr. Cincione seconded. Council unanimously approved the Consent Agenda.   
MAYOR’S REPORT


Mayor Studebaker reported there has been no follow-up from Brad DeHays regarding the discussion during the May regular Council meeting about development of 1450 Dublin Rd. Mayor Studebaker encouraged Council members to provide the staff with follow-up questions, comments or suggestions regarding the proposal.

Mayor Studebaker reported to Council that he and Ms. McKay met with a representative of the Columbus Foundation regarding the transfer of management of the Falco Scholarship. He reported that the Columbus Foundation would charge a fee equal to 1% of the funds. The current value of the funds would result in an annual fee of $2,070. Mayor Studebaker stated he and staff are reviewing investment options and projections as well as developing an application for scholarship. The Columbus Foundation representative stated a procedure for additional contributions can be established. Mayor Studebaker also reported he and the Fiscal Officer are investigating whether the Village could contribute to offset several years of administrative costs until the fund grows to support the fees without affecting available scholarship dollars.

Mayor Studebaker reported he participated in the Blue Star Mothers Memorial Day service. He noted that attendance appeared to be up from prior years. Mayor Studebaker also reported part of the service included the ground breaking for the park improvements. The City of Grandview Heights hopes to have the park dedicated on Veteran’s Day.

Mayor Studebaker reported that this month marks the 30th anniversary of Frost Brown and Todd’s office in Columbus. He reported he attended a celebratory open house at the firm’s office.

Mayor Studebaker reported HB 175 has been introduced in the state legislature. HB 175 would further erode home rule by eliminating local zoning control regarding “urban farming” specifically as local zoning might limit animals and livestock within a municipality. Mr. Ashrawi stated FBT’s lobbying group is following the legislation and will keep the Village informed as it moves forward.
ENGINEER’S REPORT


Mr. Ford reported the Cardigan Ave. street project and the sanitary / storm sewer cleaning and televising projects are both progressing smoothly.

Mr. Ford left the meeting at this point.
Solicitor’s Report

Mr. Ashrawi reported that recent changes made to the Grandview Heights traffic code (bike helmets required) are automatically incorporated into the Village’s Code by reference. Mr. Ashrawi is working with Grandview Height’s attorney to ensure that Marble Cliff is notified of any other changes made by Grandview Heights. Council discussed options for communication between Marble Cliff and the GHPD as the enforcement arm of traffic regulations.

Mr. Ashrawi reported the appeal process of the Franklin County court decision regarding HB 5 is ongoing.

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT’S REPORT

Ms. Ciccone had no report for Council.

Ms. McKay reported the dumpster at Trinity Methodist Church has been moved to a more appropriate location.

Mayor Studebaker reported staff will be meeting with the Village landscapers to discuss the condition of the flower beds in the Village. Staff is not satisfied with the work that has been done to date this season.

APPROVAL OF BILLS 

Mr. Voelker moved approval of the June 2018 bills totaling $73,545.79. Ms. Taylor seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Cincione moved approval of the amended May 2018 bills totaling $75,265.10. 
Mr. Jolson seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT

Ms. McKay reported the Ohio Checkbook page has been updated to reflect Village expenditures through the end of 2018.
Council MEMBERS Reports

Mr. Voelker reported the next meeting of the GH Growing on Tradition steering committee will be the week of June 25, 2018.

Mayor Studebaker reported the public meeting hosted by the GH Schools Financial Advisory Committee was well attended. Participants asked many questions. The committee will review the comments and surveys before finalizing a recommendation to the school Superintendent.

Marcia Thomas, Marble Cliff resident, reported she has received a phone call asking for her opinion on issues under consideration by the school district. She stated that they failed to identify who they were, their purpose or for whom they were working. She stated she did not respond because of the lack of transparency or information. Ms. Taylor said the calls were part of a program initiated by the school district to gather information. Ms. Troiano confirmed that similar complaints have been received from Marble Cliff and Grandview residents.
OLD BUSINESS

Mayor Studebaker introduced the third reading O-2563-18, An Ordinance to amend Ordinance O-2546-17 (2018 APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE) to increase the appropriation of the General Fund by $25,000 from $2,236,376 to $2,261,376. 
Ms. Troiano moved the adoption of O-2563-18. Mr. Cincione seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
Mayor Studebaker reported that the property sale at the Treetops property on W. Fifth Ave. has fallen through. Council approved a variance for the property at the regular May meeting. Mr. Ashrawi will determine if any action is required from Council to set aside or void the variance.

ADJOURN

Ms. Troiano moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Voelker seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  Mayor Studebaker adjourned the meeting at 8:11 P.M.

Approved by:





Submitted by:
Matthew P. Cincione




Cynthia A. McKay

Council President Pro Tem



Fiscal Officer
Receive - Mayor’s Court Report, May, 2018


Receive – Police Report, May 2018


Receive – Fire Report, May 2018


Receive – Building permits issued in May, 2018  


Approval - Minutes of the regular, scheduled meeting of May 21, 2018 


Approval - Financial Statements for May, 2018


Receive - Village Income Tax Report – $102,436.33


Receive – Notice of Cancellation of Car2Go Contract


Receive – Letter sent to elected officials re: Gun Violence Resolution









